119 Gorman Road Brooklyn, CT 06234 Phone: (860) 774-9732 Fax: (860) 774-6938 Patricia L. Buell Superintendent buell@brooklynschools.org

COVID Updated 1/8/2020

Connecticut COVID-19 Response
Northeast District Department of Health
Free Priority Testing Sites

January 8, 2021

Dear Staff and Parents,

This is another update on positive COVID-19 cases and contacts. We have two new positive cases and multiple contacts. We continue to follow all of the mitigation strategies in school. Please remember that if your child is ill, please do not send them to school. Any symptoms must be taken seriously to avoid the spread of this highly contagious virus.

Today we had an additional two positive cases and 10 contacts. I have been communicating with each homeroom class if your child is required to quarantine due to exposure to a positive case. I would like to acknowledge the many people who are working hard to communicate, contact trace and do everything possible to keep students safe and give them an opportunity to be in school in person. This includes parents, bus drivers, teachers, paraprofessionals, support staff, office staff, nurses and administrators. We need to continue to do everything possible to flatten the curve. We have not flattened the curve yet, but together we can do our best and as we begin to be vaccinated, this will help. During the last 14 days, ending on 1/2/21,Brooklyn has had 89 new positive cases.

Brooklyn New Cases in 14 Day Period



Please have a happy and safe weekend! You can email us if there are any questions or concerns related to you or your child being a contact or having COVID-19.

Sincerely, Patricia Buell

Mission: The Brooklyn Schools will foster a drive for learning within each student to reach his/her greatest potential. To achieve this mission, the school will continually improve its educational programs and services to meet this community's expectations for a quality education for all.